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Dear Parents:

The Reading program for Grades K-8 in Craven County Schools has a new look. Reading instruction is comprised of three major parts that work together to enhance student reading ability. These components are: 

1.
Independent Reading (Practice)

2.
Guided Reading (Learning how to read)

3.
Literature Study (Reading to learn)

The district will make a transition from Accelerated Reader to Independent Reading (IR) at the beginning of the 2013 school year.   This shift in instruction will instill more passion in each student for reading allowing students to choose a “just right” book based on topic and interest, and then discuss their books with others and most especially the teacher.  Teachers will guide students in book choice and encourage them to read a variety of topics and types of books.

Students will be responsible for keeping a reading log so there is a record of books read for parent and teacher review.   Teachers and students will be able to communicate about books and reading through conferences, and the teacher will be able to identify the student’s comprehension of the text.  The level of difficulty of the book is determined by using a measure called a “lexile.”  The Lexile Framework provides a numeric range to describe both the complexity of text (readability) and the reading ability of a student and is designed to match a student’s reading ability with a text’s readability for optimal reading success and enjoyment.  For additional information regarding Lexile Framework please visit: www.Lexile.com
Teachers will monitor reading and will encourage students to read books that stay close to their “just right” ranges.  A student’s growth in reading will be measured through reading assessments over time, and that information will help the teacher and the parents to know if progress is being made. 

With this change, students will have a chance to pick books just like they would in “real life” while teachers are guiding them and while parents are able to participate by seeing the log of books they are reading.  This approach, while not requiring students to take a test to see if a book has been read, will instead focus on how well students comprehend their book selections through multiple ways.  This change in process will create a classroom filled with focus, sharing, and enthusiasm all at once!

Your child’s school can provide more information on this process.  Please visit the Craven County Schools website to take a closer look into IR.
With great anticipation,

Annette E. Brown EdD

Assistant Superintendent for Instruction
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